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Dear Friends and family in Christ, 

We thank the Lord for His great faithfulness as we celebrate 2 years since 
arriving in Spain for our second phase of ministry last February 18th, and 

His continued affirmation and support for the work He has entrusted to us. We 
thank and pray for all of you who have been faithful in your support. We praise 

the Lord with the words expressed by the Psalmist in Psalm 103:2 (NTV): 
"May all that I am praise the Lord; may I never forget all His blessings upon me.”       

 To God be the glory! 

We welcomed our 
children, Samuel and 
Lara. We were blessed 

as a family and as a 
church as they shared 

their ministry with 
us. Both through music and Samuel with 
the Word. Thank you, beloved children! 

Thank you for praying for our daughter, 
Melody. Some medical test results have 

come back negative, but there is still more 
to come that we trust our Lord will use to 

reveal the unknown situation she is going through at this time. Please continue to pray 
for wisdom for the doctors. 

This month of February was also special for many reasons: 

God is adding more members to our 
church. We are experiencing 

numerical progress on Sundays at 
church and Thursdays at our 

home, and we are trusting God to 
provide the spiritual growth and 

encouragement we all need 
through His Word. 

God willing, we hope to see 5 to 
6 people come to the 

baptismal waters. The first will be Gema on 
March 9th. Gema is the woman 

who accepted Christ in our home 
on December 31, 2023, and 

unfortunately was the victim of a 
problematic relationship. 

We ask for your prayers that the 
congregation will continue to 

appreciate the Word and find in it 

Together with 4 of our dear "children" 
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not only answers to their 
doubts but also challenges 

for their daily lives and 
not just "information for 
what they did not know". 

As in every church in 
Spain, we pray that God 

will raise up national 
leaders who can support and eventually lead this work in the future. 

The Ceballos Family 

Thank you, dear brothers and sisters, for being a vital part of our ministry. 
 May God richly bless you and meet all your needs according to His precious 

and sovereign will, 

Philippians 4:19 

A special request: Sharon, the newest 
believer, has begun treatment for cancer 

and needs to be strengthened both, 
spiritually and physically. Thank you for 

praying for this opportunity for her 
family to see the Lord at work in her 
health, testimony and dependence on 

Him. 

Theresa, a very 
dear Spanish friend 
of many years, is 
recovering from a 
very complicated 
surgery, but we 

pray and trust that God will bring peace, patience and 
strength to her spiritual and physical life. 

The women who meet every Wednesday testify to the encouragement that the Word gives them 
through the adversities they experience daily in their families and in their surroundings. Thank you for 

praying that they will continue to be salt and light. 

Please pray for the “Revive Our Hearts” women's program, whose conferences will be held in 
Granada, Spain  for the first time on March 7-8, that they will bring blessing and spiritual challenge upon 

the participants.  

We appreciate that you continue to pray for the parents of Danny, Itiel and Julie. The challenges that 
we as children (Danny and sister Keren) are facing are very difficult not just economically, but also the cha-

llenge on the transition of maturity stages that Itiel and Julie are going through at this time. 


